
ST. ELIZABETH - ST. BRIGID PARISH 
March 5 - March 12, 2017                                                                    First Sunday of Lent 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
 

(†) Deceased   (L ) Living 
 

Monday, March 6    
8:30 AM (St. Elizabeth) Rosary for Vocations 
9:00 AM (St. Elizabeth) Mass: Maria D’Amico †  
 

Tuesday, March 7 ~ St. Perpetua & Felicity 
8:45 AM (St. Brigid) Morning Prayer 
9:00 AM (St. Brigid) Mass: Billy Zimmerman † 
 

Wednesday, March 8 ~ St. John of God 
8:45 AM (St. Elizabeth) Novena 
9:00 AM (St. Elizabeth) Mass: Lucia Lembo † 
 

Thursday, March 9 ~ St. Francis of Rome 
8:45 AM (St. Brigid) Morning Prayer 
9:00 AM (St. Brigid) Mass: Carmela & Antonio Puleo † 
 

Friday, March 10 
8:45 AM (St. Brigid) Rosary for Vocations 
9:00 AM (St. Brigid) Mass: Peter Cipparulo Jr. †  
7:00 PM (St. Brigid) Mass: For Leaders of our Nation 
7:30 PM (St. Brigid) Stations of the Cross 
 

Saturday, March 11 
5:00 PM (St. Brigid) Mass: Deceased members of 
the Monaco Family †  
6:30 PM (St. Elizabeth) Mass: Gizella Kalafsky † 
 

Sunday, March 12 
    Second Sunday in Lent 
 

7:30 AM (St. Brigid) Mass: For the Parishioners  
8:30 AM (St. Elizabeth) Mass: Patrick Kiely † 
9:30 AM (St. Brigid) Mass: Maureen Caffrey † 
10:30 AM (St. Elizabeth) Mass: Matthew Baumpane † 
11:30 AM (St. Brigid) Mass: Elizabeth Wallace Souto † 

St. Elizabeth - St Brigid Mass Guild 
The following names have been enrolled in the 

Mass Guild of St. Elizabeth-St. Brigid Parish: 
 

February 2017 
 

Lucy Reboli Paul Lipari 
Victoria Sibilia Thomas Sibilia 
  

LITURGICAL MINISTERS 
Saturday, March 11, 2017 

St. Brigid --------------------------------------------- 5:00 PM 
(E) J. D’Andrea                                 (R) C. Ross 

(A) Assistance Needed 
St. Elizabeth ----------------------------------------6:30 PM 

(E) B. Peterson          (R) Assistance Needed 
 (A) Ray Sternick 

 

Sunday, March 12, 2017 
St. Brigid --------------------------------------------- 7:30 AM 

(E)H. Kochanski                       (R) S. Santucci 
             (A) B. & A. Henderson 

St. Elizabeth----------------------------------------- 8:30 AM 
      (E)   Assistance Needed                    (R) J. Howe                                            

(A) Assistance Needed 
St. Brigid --------------------------------------------- 9:30 AM 

(E) D. Sotolongo                   (R) T. Gallagher 
(A) Assistance Needed                     

St. Elizabeth--------------------------------------- 10:30 AM 
(E) Assistance Needed      (R) Assistance Needed                    

 (A) Assistance Needed                     
St. Brigid ------------------------------------------- 11:30 AM 

 (E) F. Howard                     (R) M. F. Howard  
 (A) M., M., & U. Lagana 

“For everything there is a season and 
 a time for every purpose under heaven…” 

A time to heal… Please pray for the sick of our parishes 
including: Elizabeth Kurylo, Ruth Stahl, Maria Nucci, Dave 
Martin, Edmond Rochat, Jr., Ann Buttacavoli, Victoria 
Gass, Barbara Giarretta, Phyllis Munstis, Mike Tocci, 
Magdalena Mendez, Kathryn Zacharias, Mary Hanlon, 
John Gallagher, Dottie Brienza, Richard LaPointe, Pamela 
Palma, and Philipa Reist. 
A time to die… Please pray for those who have recently 
passed away. 

 
FOR THE WEEK OF 

 MARCH 5 – MARCH 12, 2017 
 

The Sanctuary Candle at St. Brigid Church 
is being offered in loving memory of 

Maureen Caffrey 
as requested by Robert Caffrey. 

 



FROM THE PASTOR’S DESK 
Beloved Parishioners, 
 

"Inspiring" describes well the impact many of you 
have had on me over the years. When I first became 
pastor of Saint Elizabeth and Saint Brigid parishes back in 
2007, I was at a loss as to how I could best serve two 
separate faith communities equally. Through the years, 
however, with the help of so many of you and others who 
have since moved onto their heavenly reward, we are no 
longer two separate communities. Although our parish 
includes two churches, our new vision is directed on 
serving one thriving faith-filled community. Inspired by 
your love for Our Lord Jesus and His Church, I am writing 
to you at this time for two reasons: 1. To thank you for 
your faith, support and commitment to our parish and 2. 
To invite you to reassess your own contribution of time, 
talent and other precious gifts for the good of the parish. 
 

Thank you for your faith, support and commitment 
 Every parishioner ought to know how grateful I am 
for you and to you. With 2 churches and 7 Sunday 
Masses, many of you volunteer weekly to keep our parish 
community up and running. How proud I am to witness the 
zeal and enthusiasm that you bring to our many parish 
groups and organizations. How grateful I am to those who 
go that extra mile to serve Our Lord Jesus through your 
time, talent and/or treasure. Whether offering your time to 
visit the sick and homebound, helping in the religious 
formation of our children, youth or adults, spending 
countless hours meeting and organizing, offering the fruit 
of your labor to enhance our churches and parish property 
or stepping up to fulfill necessary ministries including 
liturgical events and social justice matters, I am grateful to 
you for all these things and more. 
 

To invite you to reassess your own contribution 
Whether you are among our younger members or 

one of our senior members, you need to know that here at 
Saint Elizabeth-Saint Brigid Parish, there is something for 
everyone. With 7 Sunday Masses offered for the 
convenience all our parishioners, we are constantly in 
need of more liturgical ministers including choir members, 
altar servers, extraordinary ministers of Holy Communion, 
readers, ushers and ministers of hospitality. In addition, 
we seek to offer events that help fulfill the spiritual 
yearnings of all our parish members including our annual 
Lenten Mission, ongoing days of recollection (such as our 
Cornerstone retreats for men and women), additional 
Masses, Confession times and Stations of the Cross 
during Lent. In addition, our parish Knights of Columbus, 
Daughters of Mary, Youth Group, Parish Pastoral Council, 

Respect Life Group, Ministry to Persons with Disabilities, 
Book Club and other parish organizations are always 
seeking new people. Then, there are the special events 
such as evenings with the Lord (Benediction and 
Exposition) and special guest events that cover themes of 
interest for all Catholics including worldwide Christian 
persecution, health care ethics, and other topics that 
explore the relationship between the secular and religious 
world. 

As we move forward together as people of the 
21st century, may we continue to be defined by the 
authentic, sustainable values of the Gospel rather than 
allowing our crumbling culture to define us. Recall often 
the words of Jesus, "whatever you do, even to the least 
among us, you do unto me" (cf. Matthew 25:45) and "do 
not work for food that perishes, but for food that endures 
to eternal life" (John 6:27). 

Let us heed the words of Our Savior as we go 
about extending His glorious Kingdom in our part of the 
world. 
 

In Christ Jesus Our Lord, 
 
 

Reverend Monsignor Edward C. Puleo, Pastor 
 
SAINT ELIZABETH-ST. BRIGID PARISH CONTACT LIST 
Parish Group  Contact Name and E-mail 
Bible Study/Book Club Sr. Lucille Pezzlo MPF 
   AdultEd@sainteb.org 

Choir   Mary Lieberman 
                                           Choir@sainteb.org 

Couples in Christ Gabriella Daus 
   ParishLIfe@sainteb.org 

Daughters of Mary Tess Johnson 
  Daughters_of_Mary@sainteb.org 

Knights of Columbus Jim Gallombardo 
 kofc11386@gmail.com or KofC@sainteb.org 
Lectio Divina    Men: Jerry Tutak 
   Lectio_M@sainteb.org 
     Women: Vera Ricciardi Zachman 
   Lectio@sainteb.org 

Parish Pastoral Council Vera Ricciardi-Zachman 
PastoralCouncil@sainteb.org 

RCIA   Margaret Mulrooney 
   ParishLife@sainteb.org 

Religious Education Denise O’Callaghan 
   RelEd@sainteb.org 

Reverence for Life Kathy Marie Denuel 
   RevforLife@sainteb.org 

Or please call the Parish Office at 908-234-1265 
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FIRST SUNDAY IN LENT 

FIRST READING: GENESIS 2:7-9, 3:1-7  
This passage from Genesis narrates the creation of 
man, the temptation by the serpent, and the fall of 
Adam and Eve.  
SECOND READING: ROMANS 5:12-19  
Paul tells the Romans that Adam’s disobedience 
brought sin and death to the world, but Christ’s dying 
on the cross for us will bring us salvation and life.  
GOSPEL: MATTHEW 4:1-11 
In preparation for His ministry, Jesus goes into the 
desert to fast and pray for 40 days. There He is 
tempted by the devil to give evidence of His 
miraculous powers, but Jesus resists the devil saying, 
“Away with you Satan! You shall do homage to the 
Lord your God; Him alone shall you adore.” 
 

MOZART'S REQUIEM 
Music in the Somerset Hills and the Somerset Hills 
Community Chorus will present a concert of Mozart's 
Requiem on Sunday, March 12, 2017 at 5 PM at The 
Pingry School, Hauser Auditorium, Basking Ridge.  For 
tickets, visit MusicSH.org/Concerts or call 973-339-
7719. 
 

Remember in your prayers the members 
of our Armed Services, especially Patrick 
Blankenship of the USMC & Ryan 
O’Connor of the US Army, close friends 

of Jean Fall; John F. Stahl of the US Army, son, Joseph 
Stahl of the Navy, grandson, and Eric Hummel of the 
US Army nephew of Ruth Stahl; Brendan Patrick Duffy 
of the US Army, son of Deacon Larry & Denise Duffy; 
Jordan Weaver of the Air Force, husband of Christy 
(LaPointe) Weaver; Timothy Donovan of the US Navy, 
close friend of Tom Gioino; Charles Clough of the 
USMC, son of  John & Jan Clough; PFC Sean McMahon 
of the US Army, friend of The LaPointe family; John 
Walker of the Air Force, grandson of Bernard & Joan 
O’Reilly; Christopher Jibilian, US Navy pilot and 
Matthew Jibilian US Navy Seal, grand-nephews of 
Charlie & Pina Jibilian. 
 

PRAY FOR POPE FRANCIS AND HIS INTENTIONS 
Comfort for the Afflicted. 
That all those who are afflicted, especially the poor, 
refugees, and marginalized, may find welcome and 
comfort in our communities. 

SPECIAL COLLECTION MARCH 11-12 
Next week, our parish will take up The Catholic Relief 
Services Collection (CRSC). Funds from this collection 
help provide food to the hungry, support to displaced 
refugees, and Christ’s love and respect to all people 
here at home and abroad. Next week, please give 
generously to the CRSC and help Jesus in disguise. 
Learn more about the collection at 
www.usccb.org/catholic-relief. 
 

LENTEN INSTRUCTIONS—2017 
So that the Church of Metuchen may be spiritually 
one in a common observance of Lent, the following 
days of fast and abstinence are to be observed by all 
Catholics of the Diocese who enjoy the blessings of 
good health: 
 

~The days of fast and abstinence are  
 Ash Wednesday and Good Friday. 
~All other Fridays of Lent are                                        

days of abstinence. 
 

~ From the Evening Mass of the Lord's Supper on Holy 
Thursday until the celebration of the Easter Vigil on 
the evening of Holy Saturday, the Easter fast should 
be observed so that, with uplifted and welcoming 
hearts, we may be ready to celebrate the joys of the 
Resurrection.   
 

     The obligation to fast applies only to Catholics 
between the ages of 18 and 59.  To fast in the Catholic 
tradition means to limit oneself to one full meal 
during the day so as to experience hunger.  The 
obligation of abstinence affects all Catholics who have 
reached the age of 14.  Abstinence in the Catholic 
tradition means to abstain from meat and all meat 
products.   
 

 The obligation of fast and abstinence, as a whole, 
is a serious obligation.  While failure to observe any 
penitential day in itself may not be considered serious, 
the failure to observe any penitential days at all, or a 
substantial number of them without good cause, 
would be considered a grave matter.   Those unable to 
abstain for a valid reason on any given Friday of Lent 
are asked to perform some other penitential act, or to 
abstain on another day.   
 

 As you may know, the Memorial of St. Patrick 
falls on a Friday this year. For members of the 
faithful celebrating this Memorial and who desire it, 
Bishop Checchio has commuted the penitential 
obligation on March 17 to the obligation to abstain 
from meat on another day that same week. 

http://www.usccb.org/catholic-relief.


Friday evenings during Lent there will be 
Mass at 7 PM followed by Stations of the 
Cross at 7:30 PM at St. Brigid Church.  
The Sacrament of Reconciliation will be 
available during Stations of the Cross.   

 
SAVE THE DATE 
APRIL 1, 2017 

Msgr. Sean Cunneen will celebrate 
the 50th anniversary of his 
ordination as a priest on Saturday 
evening April 1, 2017, with a 5:30 
PM Mass at Immaculate Heart of 

Mary Parish, Scotch Plains. The Mass will be 
followed by a reception in the parish hall. If you 
plan to attend, you will need to register by March 
15th so that adequate provisions can be made. To 
register, log on to www.Eventbrite.com. You then 
will need to supply two pieces of information:                                             
- Search events write Sean’s 50th anniversary                                              
- Location write Scotch Plains                                                  
You will now be able to locate the event and 
register. Hope to see you on April 1. 
 

St. Elizabeth ~ St. Brigid Parish  

Invites you to an evening of 
Dining and Dancing 

With Friends and Fellow Parishioners 
To Celebrate the Feasts of 

 St. Patrick and St. Joseph 
Saturday, March 11, 2017 
St. Patrick Hall – 7 to 11 PM 

Buffet Dinner and Dessert 
Professional DJ 

~ Irish Dancers from Lynn Academy of Irish Dance 
Cost: $25 per person 

BYOB and bring an appetizer to share at your table 

RSVP by March 8, 2017 to the Parish Center 

Make checks payable to: 
 St. Elizabeth-St. Brigid Parish 

 

Name: _______________________________  

Address: _____________________________   

Phone:  ______________________________ 

DAUGHTERS OF MARY 
The next meeting of The Daughters of 
Mary will be on Wednesday, March 8, 
2017 at 7 PM in St. Patrick Hall.  This 
meeting will begin with a Lenten Prayer 

service.  We will be celebrating the feast days of St. 
Patrick and St. Joseph.  Our social will consist of Italian 
and Irish theme foods provided by the membership.   
All women of the parish are welcome to attend.  
Please join us for this festive evening and share in our 
Christian fellowship. 
 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

 

LOVE. SERVE. CONNECT. 
June 25th -30th 

      Bishop Walsh School 
Cumberland, MD 

WE'RE CALLING ON YOU! (ALL High School teens 
entering 9th grade in fall 2017 or older.) We're looking 
for enthusiastic and motivated teens who want to be 
a part of God's work and make the world a better 
place for everyone. BOLD is partnering with CHWC 
(Catholic Heart Work Camp) to share the love of Christ 
by serving the neglected, brokenhearted and the 
marginalized in any way needed, and to inspire others 
to live as disciples of Christ through a life of service, 
while fostering our Catholic Faith through the 
sacraments, prayer and involvement in social service. 
Cost is $150 per person. Register at 
www.Boldym.com/chwc17. 

http://www.Eventbrite.com.
http://www.Boldym.com/chwc17.


 

RESOURCES FOR PERSONS WITH DISABILITIES 
Our Diocesan Office for Persons with Disabilities has a 
Facebook page that provides daily updates with short 
inspirational reflections for people with disabilities, 
family members and care givers. The site also provides 
endless resources for those with physical, emotional, 
cognitive, visual, auditory and other special 
challenges. To access our Facebook page (even if you 
are not a member of Facebook), type the following 
into your search engine:  Diocese of Metuchen Office 
for Persons with Disabilities. 
 

2016 Financial Contribution Statements for St. 
Elizabeth and St. Brigid are now available.  Please call 
the Parish Office at 908-234-1265 to request your 
statement or return this slip in the collection basket 
at Mass. 
 
Name: ___________________________________ 
  
Mailing Address: ___________________________ 
  
_________________________________________ 

Phone Number: ____________________________ 
  
Email Address: _________________________  

2017 BISHOP’S ANNUAL APPEAL 

 By now you have received a letter from Bishop 
Checchio inviting your participation in the 2017 
Bishop’s Annual Appeal.  The diocesan ministries 
supported by the Appeal directly impact many of the 
parishioners here in St. Elizabeth- St. Brigid Parish. 
Your gift provides formation opportunities for our 
catechists, deacons, youth and young adults.  Among 
other important ministries, your sacrificial giving also 
allows our hospital chaplains to minister to those 
experiencing physical and emotional pain and helps to 
prepare our seminarians for a life in the priesthood. 
  If you have yet to make your pledge to this 
year’s Bishop’s Annual Appeal, you will have the 
opportunity to do so, March 18/19, which has been 
designated as Bishop’s Annual Appeal In-Pew 
Weekend.  Please prayerfully consider a gift to the 
Bishop’s Annual Appeal to help our parish reach its 
goal.  If we can exceed our goal, 50% of the amount 
collected over goal will be returned to us in the form 
of a parish rebate.  Just as important as our financial 
goal is our goal of reaching 100% participation.  Every 
gift, no matter the size, is important and greatly 
appreciated.   

To date, the Development Office has received 
pledges totaling $ 90,518.05 and payments totaling $ 
84,398.05 from 89 parishioners. This represents 41.3% 
of our $ 219,000 goal.  Thank you. 
 

BISHOP’S ANNUAL APPEAL PRAYER 
Lord God, 

You appointed St. Paul your apostle to preach the 
good news of salvation to the nations. 

 

May his example and prayers inspire  
the faithful of the Diocese of Metuchen  

to become Ambassadors for Christ.  
 

Fill our hearts with the spirit of your charity so that we 
may please you in our thoughts, words and deeds and 

be witnesses to the hope that does not disappoint. 
You have given each of us different gifts 

 and made us your stewards  
to generously share on earth  

the blessings we have received  
through your goodness so that 

 the world may be reconciled to you. 
May the prayers of St. Paul and all the saints 

be our constant encouragement so that we may be 
worthy ambassadors for your Son. 

 

We ask this through Christ our Lord. Amen. 


